Minutes of the Friday, October 15, 2021Quarterly Meeting of the District of Powers Lake
The meeting was called to order at 5:03 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:
Judy Jooss, Dave Anstett, Neal Kuhn, Ken Vesely, and Lou Manfredini were present. Bob Stoll arrived later in the meeting. Jim Michels was absent. 

Approval of April 9th, 2021 and May 4, 2021Minutes:
Judy made a motion to approve all of the minutes. Jim seconded. Motion approved.

Municipalities:
Town of Randall: Bob said buoys would be removed weather dependent. The town will be able to contribute to the fish stocking.
Judy indicated the Annual Lakes Convention will be in person at Steven’s Point April 6-8th. The theme will be Protecting What We Love for the Future. Board should update the mailing list for the newsletter which is very informative.

Treasurer’s Report TBD
As of 10/14/2021:
$ 46,858.84=, Actual income to date
$ 23,687.94 = Actual expenses to date
$ TBD = Current cash balance
$ TBD = Wetland Funds
There was a discussion of bookkeeping and file procedures for Judy and Dave which will facilitate a further transition of these duties from Brooke.
Neal made a motion to accept the approved expenses through year end, Ken seconded. Motion carried.
Neal made a motion to accept an amended treasurer’s report pending expenses, Lou seconded. Motion carried.

Watershed Management
Lake Level
Neal has some concern over the current logger. He would like to have another one installed to duplicate the data so we could have a higher level of confidence. The additional logger would need to correlate with the outlet reading. Hay and Associates calibrate and convert into the graph. Neal will do more homework on this. 
Also, we do not have the post treatment survey yet.
Water Testing
Mark Halvey will continue testing the beach and inlet area June, July and August of 2022. He had excellent readings this year probably due to 3the  applications of Stop the Drop by the town which makes the grass taste bad and geese move elsewhere to feed. There are no obvious droppings seen at the beach area.
Fish Stocking
Gollon came out and stocked in Jefferson Bay rather than the DNR launch since it has better conditions. They also stocked earlier to give the fish more time to acclimate. All were active when released and the 1,500 small mouth bass schooled up right away and were happy. Dave will repeat stocking with Gollon next year and he is pleased with our new relationship with this hatchery. The DNR also recently added 4,500 walleye averaging 7 inches.

Other Business:
Website
Neal thanked Ken for his efforts in getting it up to date. Ken is also updating contact information and the newsletter now.

Boat Ramp Signage
The partnership with the town on this has been excellent. Thanks to the town. The QR codes are an excellent feature. The Q3 device was used at 5 ramps in Lake Geneva this summer and has been disappointing as far as usage and accessibility of use.

Citizen Comments
Nancy Crabtree commented on and gave a letter she received from Bill Gaede regarding patterns for larger boats with ballast to use on the lake. She said same boats are churning up bottom in Honey Bear Bay. Also, the posting about the aerator was followed up on and none was observed. Even if installed, device floats so would not affect silt on bottom. 

Adjournment: 
Judy made a motion to adjourn the open portion of the meeting, Ken seconded. Motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.





Minutes of the Board of Commissioners Closed Session
 October 15, 2021 6:00 p.m.
Randall Town Hall, Bassett, WI 53105
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. Neal Kuhn led 
Roll Call: Neal Kuhn, Dave Anstett, Ken Vesely, Judy Jooss, Bob Stoll and Lou Manfredini were present. 
Neal and Dave met with the realtor and prospective buyer this past Saturday for the 39334 Bloomfield Road property which includes the wetlands. Party has a contract pending on the property. This offer is also contingent on a survey. One caveat would be that the buyer would be able to construct a 30 x 40 foot outbuilding. The purchaser would consider donating the wetlands to the DPL. He also would like for the DNR to give him a 100 year lease for a boat slip at the launch.
The location of these wetlands is a strategic opportunity for the DPL and we should maximize this opportunity.
Judy made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ken seconded. Motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:15.


